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STAFF REPORT
SUBJECT:  
An ordinance increasing the monthly rental rates for aircraft tie-downs at the King County International Airport, also known as Boeing Field International; and amending Ordinance 10500, Section 1, as amended, and K.C.C. 15.52.060 and Ordinance 10500, Section 1, as amended, and K.C.C. 15.52.060.

SUMMARY:

If approved, the proposed ordinance would increase the aircraft tie-down fee from $90.00 per month to $95.00 per month on January 1, 2013 and increase that same fee from $95.00 per month to $100.00 per month on January 1, 2014. This fee affects aircraft that weigh 0 to 12,500 pounds, normally referred to as small general aviation planes.
BACKGROUND
King County International Airport, (Boeing Field) leases a limited number of small hangars and tie-down storage spaces in the airfield where height limitations prevent larger buildings from being built.  This helps generate revenue for the airport and provides a service for the general aviation industry.  The last time the tie-down fee was increased was 2008.

ANALYSIS:
For purposes of analysis and comparison, Table 1 below compares Boeing Field’s tie-down fee with other regional airports (which are not comparable because of their size and location) as well as to other comparable airports around the U.S. 

Table 1

	Airport
	Monthly Tie-Down Fees

	KCIA
	$90 per month (proposing $95 in 2013 and $100 in 2014)

	San Jose Int'l
	$184 per month

	Renton
	$100 per month

	SeaTac Int'l
	Tie-downs not available

	The following airports have tie-down fees available from private firms

	Airport
	Monthly Tie-Down Fees

	Wheeler (KC)
	$75 per month

	Centennial (CO)
	Fees range from $100 to $150 per month

	Paine Field
	Fees range from $50 to $60 per month

	Long Beach
	Rates around $180 per month


It is interesting to note that the Renton airport has tie-down fees above those at King County. On the other hand, Paine Field is cheaper, but these are rates from a private operator and the airport is not as well situated near the major population center. For comparable airports in size and function, KCIA’s proposed rates are generally lower than the competition.
The fiscal note indicates that the fee increase in 2013 will bring in an additional $10,000. In 2014 the fee increase will also bring in an additional $10,000.

REASONABLENESS:
Given the size of King County International Airport, its proximity to a major metropolitan center and comparable rates at similar airports around the nation, increasing the aircraft tie-down storage fees by $5.00 in 2013 and 2014 is a reasonable business decision.
INVITED:
· Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget

· Tricia Davis, Supervisor, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget

· Kent Sherburne, Finance Manager, King County International Airport

ATTACHMENTS:
1. Fiscal Note
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